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Státní tiskárna cenin, s. p. 
Růžová 943/6, Nové Město, 110 00 Praha 1 Czech Republic 
Represented by: Tomáš Hebelka, MSc, CEO 

(hereinafter referred to as „Contracting Authority“) 

 

EXPLANATION OF TENDER DOCUMENTATION III. 

 

The Contracting Authority of the over-threshold public contract called „Supply and Service of 
the Enveloping Machine for ID1 Cards // Dodávka a servis obálkovací linky pro ID1 karty” 
being awarded in an open procedure pursuant to Act No. 134/2016 Coll., On Public 
Procurement, as amended (hereinafter referred to as “Act”), hereby explains the tender 
documentation in accordance with Sec. 98 of the Act. 

Question No. 1: 

According to the Explanation of tender documentation II we do understand that matching 
option of the additional documents from the additional stations is not required. Therefore, 
additional personalized documents would not be processed. Regarding the International 
driver´s license, which is a personalized document and it´s a minority in the production we 
do recommend leave out the task of processing it. Inserting of additional personalized 
documents and it´s correct match with the cover letter printed from the database with an 
address for delivery without applying any matching logic is a security problem. Becide a 
security problem there is no control, if the Internation driver´s license and cover letter are 
paired correctly in the envelope.  
  
Based on above we are asking Contracting authority to reconsider to keep the processing 
of international driver´s license in the tender documentation. In our opinion, the technical 
specification must be clear so that the potential supplier must be sure, that the offered 
solution meets or does not meet the requirements of the Contracting authority.  
 
 We do recommend simply write down that the Contracting authority is requiring 
station/stations which are able to process the A4 sheets with folding options and inserting 
variety of marketing leaflets. 
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The Contracting Authority does not consider this explanation as alteration or supplementation 
of the tender documentation whose nature would demand extension of the time limit for the 
tender submission in accordance with Sec. 99 (2) of the Act, since the Contracting Authority 
does not alter the tender conditions. 

 

Processed by: Monika Řeháčková 

Published via the electronic tool EZAK 

In Prague, dated as per the electronic signature 

 

 

 

________________________________ 
Mgr. Zuzana Drahokoupil Šenoldová 
Head of Public Procurement 
for the Contracting Authority 
Státní tiskárna cenin, s. p. 

Answer to the question No. 1: 

The contracting authority does not intend to change the technical documentation and the 
principle of attaching the attachments. We still require the functionality of attaching a product 
in the format of an international driver's license without any needs for pairing with the cover 
letter. Thank you for your opinion and description of security risks that we are aware of. In 
practice, we will not send a real personalized international driver's license processed on this 
equipment. With this request, the contracting authority only wanted to ensure the possibility 
of attaching a marketing product in the format of an international driver's license without any 
personalization. 

Conclusion: 
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